
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
You’ll find information about  

our DJ and Master of Ceremonies  
for our 50th Reunion on October 4, 2014 

at our reunion website   
www.nshs64.com 

 
 



“Your new website is awesome!  The web designer has done a great job.” 

 
Randy Prader(NSHS 63)), Rochester, NY, rprader@rochester.rr.com  

Contact Randy for details on the Contact Randy for details on the Contact Randy for details on the Contact Randy for details on the     
50505050thththth Reunion for the Reunion for the Reunion for the Reunion for the    NSHS Class of 1963NSHS Class of 1963NSHS Class of 1963NSHS Class of 1963    

Scheduled for  Oct 5, 2013Scheduled for  Oct 5, 2013Scheduled for  Oct 5, 2013Scheduled for  Oct 5, 2013    

At the Embassy Suites, At the Embassy Suites, At the Embassy Suites, At the Embassy Suites, SeasideSeasideSeasideSeaside    
 

 

FoundFoundFoundFound    

    
TINA COOK  

Show Low AZ, tinashowlow@cableone.net  
 

“Thank you sooooo much for the contact. Printed all info so I have it. I will update 
myself with newsletters. Regards to all, Tina” 

 

Thanks to Dawn Tyner (NSHS 67) 
For finding Tina for us 

 
Salinas, dawn_1520@yahoo.com  



Found 

 
MARTHA LYNN WHITE  

Bandon OR, marthalwhite@yahoo.com  
 

Thanks to Pat Eddings 
For the one little missing clue 

 
 

Aromas CA, pdekyoung@hotmail.com  
 
 
    

WHO ARE THEY?  

            
 
 
 
 



 
“It's amazing how these digital cameras make a fella look so damned OLD! Hell.  I 

remember back in the 70's and 80's taking pictures with a standard Kodak film 
camera and looking so much younger!” 

 

    
March 9, MiniMarch 9, MiniMarch 9, MiniMarch 9, Mini----gatheringgatheringgatheringgathering    

THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU PEGGY PROPSTPEGGY PROPSTPEGGY PROPSTPEGGY PROPST FOR HOSTING  FOR HOSTING  FOR HOSTING  FOR HOSTING A FUN GATHERING A FUN GATHERING A FUN GATHERING A FUN GATHERING 
FOR THE NSHS GRADS FOR THE NSHS GRADS FOR THE NSHS GRADS FOR THE NSHS GRADS     

            
Peggy Peggy Peggy Peggy PPPPropst ropst ropst ropst ––––    Our Our Our Our HostHostHostHostess with the Mostestess with the Mostestess with the Mostestess with the Mostest        

andandandand Larry Math Larry Math Larry Math Larry Mathisenisenisenisen    



    
Four more photos somewhat similar to this one(so that everyone has a chance to 

look pretty) , along with many others are posted to our photo blog site at  
 http://nshs64.blogspot.com/p/blog-page_20.html  

 
You’ll see the Castroville girls, the Crescent Way hide ‘n seek gang, the cousins, the 

golfing buddies,  the BFF’s .  They’re  all on that link  
 
 

HERE’S WHO THEY ARE  
Seated: John Whitehead, Nancy Gonzales, Ricki Pierce, Mercy Lopez, Stella 
Perales, Gloria Gonzales, Stella Ortiz. 
Standing: Ed Shaw, Ernest Randall, Carolyn Winnett, Mike Gigous, Danny Tyner, 
Demetria Vellis, Meredith Crews, Roger Lundquist, Tony Ziganay, Peggy Propst, 
Leigh Hoobler, Mike Wallace, Larry Mathisen, Joyce Plaskett, Steve Culver, Hazel 
Stackhouse, Richard Waldrop, Claire James. Missing in group pict Danny Mack 
 

26 Grads of 1964 (7 who had never attended a mini 
before) and   

14 spouses/friends guests  joined us 
 



 
 

 



 
 
 
 

It was nice to see everyone again at minigathering at Peggy’s house. 
Didn’t stay too long , but  glad I went.  Richard (Wally) Waldrop  Salinas, 
waldrop53@yahoo.com  
 
 
 
 

Well I'm glad Michael and I finally got to come to one of the "mini 
gatherings."  We had a great time.  I'm only sorry we had to leave a little earlier 
than we would have liked but Michael had a 10K Sunday morning at 8:00am. :-(  He 
actually came in 3rd for his age group which isn't too bad. 
 
 It was so nice of Peggy to open up her house  to all of us. I like the nice touch of all 
the yearbooks and scrapbooks.  It's always fun to look back on what we were doing 
back in elementary and high school. Claire James, Campbell, 
Claire.Kotowski@sjsu.edu  
 



” We had a great time.  Seeing some new faces.” Demetria Vellis, Turlock, 
davanrossum@sbcglobal.net  
 
 

Wish I could make this one but am not able to get away from 
home right now.  Will be thinking about you folks all having a good time. Lory 
Moniz, Sparks NV, Lorydoucette0903@yahoo.com  
  

Hope you all have bunches of fun! Gail Townsend, Kindred ND, 
gtrogne@gmail.com  

 
 

 
 

WHERE DID THE OTHERS GO?  
 

 

Kathy Shaw, Sacramento, pkhonig@sbcglobal.net  

Motorcycle Club Rally  



 
 

Peggy Whited, Bakersfield, RKelso001@bak.rr.com 
  

Went to London  
 
 
 

Frank Reyes, Castroville, Freyes1946@gmail.com  

Went to Parker Az  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Jan Rutledge, Bodega Bay, jracpa7@comcast.net  
 

Went to  Tahiti and the French islands.  

 

In Retrospect 
Comments on February Newsletter Photos  

 

 
“Heck, that might have been me in front of Foster's in my hoodlum days....”  

Gary Filice (NSHS63), Salinas, gary.filice@gmail.com 



 
 

 
 

 (and he talks to empty chairs, too) 
“Loved the candid shots from the old days, recognized quite a few.  Sadly, even the 

backshot/profile of Dave Nichols sitting on the bench. in the NSHS courtyard.”  
Chuck Postlethwaite(NSHS '65), Clovis, cwpostlethwaite@comcast.net 

 
 

 
 

“The last thing in the Feb newsletter ...at the end? I thought that was my mother  
 



standing there. Must be the era of how the women dressed back then. Neat! “ 
Keith Kindle,  Perry Georgia, hotrodvstar@gmail.com 

 

 
******************************************** 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
“ Loved the article about Marie Cruz.  Not sure I knew of her on the NSHS campus, 
but when I got to Hartnell I recall she was in a fashion show and when she graced 



"cat-walk" she was a vision to behold, wearing a white bikini ...an impression that 
is, no doubt, seared into the minds of each guy who had the great fortune of being in 
the right place at the right time.  Thanks for the memory jog. 
 
Shortly after Glenda and I moved to Santa Barbara and settled-in with a great 
church family, the preacher learned we were from Salinas and the first thing he 
asked me was "...did I know Sasheen Littlefeather?"  Then he mentioned he had 
accidentally seen the Playboy layout ...yeah, right.” 

Stan Tharp(NSHS 65 ), Santa Barbara, stan.tharp@gmail.com   
 

 

EMAIL CHANGES/DELETES/MOVESEMAIL CHANGES/DELETES/MOVESEMAIL CHANGES/DELETES/MOVESEMAIL CHANGES/DELETES/MOVES    

TAKE TAKE TAKE TAKE NOTE, LOTS OF NEW EMAILS ADDEDNOTE, LOTS OF NEW EMAILS ADDEDNOTE, LOTS OF NEW EMAILS ADDEDNOTE, LOTS OF NEW EMAILS ADDED    
 

Add email and address for Zandra Hickenbottom, 
Salinas, holidayzzz@comcast.net  

 

Add email and new address for Jean (Jeanie) Ann Little, Roseville, 
hays_r@surewest.net  

 
 

 Add email for Eva Alvarez, Salinas,  
Yahwehschild@hotmail.com  
 
 



Add email for Lynann Otts, Austin TX, 
lynann.gunwall@yahoo.com 

 

Add email for Ron Bryson, Twisp WA, 
lbryson71@yahoo.com  
 

Add email for Linda Rimando, Salinas, LND_cordoba@yahoo.com                                                                                                                                        
Linda is best friends with Delia Talosig, sister of Jim Rimando (NSHS66) and was in our 
NSHS 1964 class from her sophomore through her junior year.  Welcome aboard, Linda   
 
 

Add email for Katy Barrientos , Sacramento, 
grandmaKaty46@gmail.com  
 

Add email for Marilyn Rodgers, San Lucas CA, 
hilltop.com@hotmail.com  
 
 



Change email for Keith and Carol Ann(Bauer) Piel to 
gmapiel@att.net, Fairfield CA 

 
 

Change email for Danny Myers  to eticket10@aol.com, 
Boca Raton FL 
 

Change address for Ben Storment , 
storment.ben74@gmail.com , who’s back in Salinas. 
 

Moved to Rohnert Park, CA : Roger Schultz, rdsdog3@msn.com  
 

Moved to Leavenworth KS:  Delia Talosig, no email.  
 

 
 



Delete email for  Jeff Lott , San Diego 
 
 

CLASSMATE MESSAGES 
 
 

LOURDES NAVARRO 

 
Eugene Or.  No email 

 
Thank you  for the update about the 50th Reunion.  Yes, we did walk together to 
school! I was new to NSHS that senior year and appreciated you walking with me. 
I am keeping well and continue to teach.  Currently, I am teaching Early Childhood 
Education in the Waldorf Teachers Education Training here in Eugene.   
 
I will not be able to attend the reunion, since I am still teaching. The fall term is a 
very busy time for me here.  Thank you for keeping in touch. Lourdes 
 

RON ITANI  

 
Auburn CA , rbi1@cebridge.net  

 
All is well, and I'm still living here at Lake of the Pines.  We are so busy babysitting 

that we don't know what to do at times. However, it’s great babysitting. Our 
granddaughter will be 2 years old on June 21.  She doesn't talk yet but we are 

wondering what her first sentence will be.  We already know her first word will be 
Nyia (our dog)  Take care and hopefully I'll be able to see you sometime.  Ron 

 
 



VICENTE CAGUIMBAL  

 
North Las Vegas, vicamin@aol.com  

My wife, Minnie, just retired this month after 33+ years with AAFES.  Now both of 
us are currently on permanent vacation....isn't that neat?  Now what to do with all 

the free time...work on something, I guess.  

NSHS 64 – MAY BIRTHDAYS 

 
 

May  1 –  Hilda Wray 
Balagbagan, Salinas, 
lockwoodwolfman@yahoo.com  

May 16 –  Barbara Britton, 
Grants Pass OR, no email 

May  2 – Marilee Gene 
Wilson, Sunnyvale, 
marileerueb@yahoo.com  

May 17 – Sherry 
Ostrander, Salinas, jcca@ultimanet.com  



May  8 – Mary Ann 
Lee, Chile,  fobrox52@yahoo.com  

May 19 – 

Paulette June 
Shaffer, Saddlebrooke MO, 
topjbennett@gmail.com  

May  9 – Doris Darlene 
Mortenson, Pt. Orchard WA , 
dbabcock@wavecable.com  

May 20 – Richard 
Morris Waldrop, Salinas, 
waldrop53@yahoo.com  

May 11 –  Linda Lee Nance, 
Gladstone MO, no email 

May 20 – Tony 
Ziganay, Salinas, 
zigenterprises@msn.com  

May 13 – Katherine Sandate 
Morales, Salinas, 
Carrillo.Sandra@corp.sysco.com  

May 22 – Patricia 
Lynn Ratekin, Sacramento , no email 

May 15 – Charles 
Jackson Darnell, Santa Rosa, 
typebees@sonic.net  

May 25 – Nancy 
Doris Gonzales, San Luis Obispo, 
nlaraslo@gmail.com  

May 15 – Susan 
Yvonne Nergord, Ephrata PA, 
ymiller@ptd.net  

May 27 – James Bruce Pybas, 
Blaine TN, tnriver@comcast.net  



May 15 – Gloria Watters, 
Ventura, no email  May 28 – Raymond J. Jones, 

Round Rock TX, 
protecpowder@yahoo.com 

 
HOW WAS THE BIRTHDAY?  

 
Thanks for the wishes.  I will do my best to make this special even if it is just 
another year.  I will celebrate the fact that I'm still here and can celebrate.  

Steve Markley (DOB 2/17), Santa Paula, 
sam.waterway@gmail.com  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



YOU GUESSED RIGHT, DIDN’T YOU?  
 

 
Carol Sue Dodd 

Stockdale TX,  jdc_bandc@yahoo.com  
 
 

 
 

“I’m the red-headed dog.  My husband, Jim Chandler is the dog to my 
right. The other two are  our offspring! Carol” 

 
 
 
 



 
Shelby Hutchinson 

 

 
Shelby and Joanne 

 
Change email to shelby_hutchinson@sbcglobal.net , Escalon CA 

 
 
 



 
Paul Whitney 

Chapala Jalisco, Mexico, tttmex@yahoo.com (new email)   
 

 
 

 I'm still here in Chapala.  I started construction on a house some 4 years ago and 
couldn't finish it, so I sold it and bought another lot and have been working on 
another house for about a year now.  That takes up just about all of my time. 
  
I have also been doing a bit of dancing and really enjoy it.  Especially when/if I can 
come by some music that is danceable.  There are so many old gringos in this area 
that several of the restaurants try to attract their patronage by offering a group that 
plays some of the American 'oldies' for us.  And  the gringo-music restaurants know 
that, if they want us to come, they better damn well have that music on by 6. 
  
Tim Roberson and I were certainly were buddies.  Haven't heard from him and 
Elaine for years. 
   
I receive and read most of the newsletters. Depressing every time I hear of one of 
our classmates passing.  Especially Dick Clark.  He, too, was a good friend of mine. 
Your pal, Pablo 
  
 



 
 

 

 

                                                                                    
 Virginia Stephens, Fresno Frances Bailey,Salinas     Barbara Livingston 
 iamthemantis@yahoo.com        casadelong@gmail.com    Ontario Oregon 
             barbmk@fmtc.com 
 

 
                      The REAL Franco Bernardi 
              Visalia, fbernardi@comcast.net   
  

 
 



 
 

 

 

                                                                 
                       Pam Fox                                                 Leigh Hoobler     
               St . Petersburg  FL,                     Salinas, leighsearson@aol.com  
            foxstaging@gmail.com     
  

                                                         
                Diane Briggs                        Jean Harrison                   Terri Acevedo  
                Salinas,                                Corning CA,                        Evans CO 
     carl_stroub09@comcast.net    jeanginn688@hotmail.com    rocimom1@msn.com  

 
 



 

 
 

HAPPY DYNGUS DAY 
 
 

the annual post-Lenten bash,a time  to celebrate spring, show Polish 

pride, flirt with pussy willows and listen to the polka music. It’s always 

the first Monday after Easter. 

  
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NATIONAL GUITAR MONTH  

 

I’m Sexy and I know it…..wiggle wiggle wiggleI’m Sexy and I know it…..wiggle wiggle wiggleI’m Sexy and I know it…..wiggle wiggle wiggleI’m Sexy and I know it…..wiggle wiggle wiggle wiggle wiggle wiggle wiggle, , , , yeahyeahyeahyeah!!!!….….….….     
John King, Modesto, ptuner120@sbcglobal.net  

 
 
 
 
 
 



April 10 – Golfer’s Day 
 

   
Hey! When’s lunch? 

Mike Watts, Modesto, mwatts@producersdairy.com 
 
 

    
I only golf on days that end in “y” 

Kenny Carlin , Salinas, kenccarlin@aol.com  
 



April 15 –Tax Day  

 
 
 

April 22 – Earth Day 

 
 

APRIL 23 APRIL 23 APRIL 23 APRIL 23 –––– Lover’s Day Lover’s Day Lover’s Day Lover’s Day    

 
 



 

April 26- Arbor day 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

csw 


